
FW CEMS Documents  Information re Palomar Energy Center - RCEC application.txt

-----Original Message-----
From: Jewell Hargleroad [mailto:jewellhargleroad@mac.com]
Sent: Tuesday, April 07, 2009 11:41 AM
To: Weyman Lee
Cc: Alexander Crockett; Helen Kang; Pcort@earthjustice.org; 
Sanjay.Narayan@sierraclub.org
Subject: CEMS Documents & Information re Palomar Energy Center - RCEC application

Weyman, 

This confirms my telephone conversation with Sandy Crockett on Friday, April 3, 
2009, that based on our information from the San Diego County Air District, the 
following EPA persons are responsible for monitoring Palomar Energy in San Diego and
have been collecting (or are responsible for) minute by minute CEMS information:

      Data Requests Kirk Nabors 202-343-9171 nabors.kirk@epa.gov 
      Emissions Reporting Questions - Region 9  Kevin Tran 202-343-9074 
tran.kevin@epa.gov 
      Monitoring Questions - Region 9 Edgar Mercado 202-343-9440 
mercado.edgar@epa.gov 

Based on our information from the senior engineer Steve Moore for Palomar, all has 
been working properly over these past two years.

Also attached below is a zip file for the minute by minute CEMS data for two days 
(or portions thereof) in May 2007 and October 2007 for startups (one regular, one 
cold combustion turbine and hot steam turbine and one cold combustion and cold steam
turbine).  The District also has all of 2006 minute by minute CEMS for both turbines
for all of 2006, although based on my understanding, the system discussed in our 
Feb. 6, 2009 letter was installed in Oct. 06.  If you would like that information 
for all of 2006 or believe it may be relevant, let me know, as the Air District did 
gather that information together, but I wanted to confirm first with you whether you
would want it, perhaps from Oct. 6, 2006 until the end of the year.  Let me know.

Also, my March 31, 2009 letter to you should be posted and included as part of the 
administrative record as well as this communication.  As I mentioned before, if 
there are any other issues which have been raised by Calpine or RCEC attacking 
Chabot-Las Positas's position, please let me know so that we can promptly address 
them. Thanks

  Jewell J. Hargleroad, Esq.
  Ph:  510-331-2975
  Hayward, California  94541
  jewellhargleroad@mac.com

  IMPORTANT/CONFIDENTIAL:  This message is intended only for the individual or 
entity to which it is addressed.  It contains information which may be privileged, 
confidential and exempt from disclosure under law.  If the reader of this message is
not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible for delivering the 
message to the intended recipient, please be aware that any dissemination, 
distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited.  If you have 
received this communication in error, please notify me immediately. 
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